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September 26, 2016 
 
To:  All registered intervenors in EB-2016-0160 
 
Re: Hydro One Networks Inc. Transmission Revenue Requirement and Rates 

Application 2017 & 2018 - Board File Number:  EB-2016-0160 
 Decision on Confidentiality Request 
 
In its Decision on Confidentiality Request dated September 21, 2016 the Ontario Energy 
Board (OEB) ruled on a request by Hydro One for confidential treatment for a number of 
documents. 

The OEB has become aware of a transposition, an omission and a duplication in the 
Decision that was issued.  These errors occurred at the formatting stage of the decision 
release and are addressed in turn below: 
 
1) The second sentence under OEB findings on Page 2, “With respect to the 

Outsourcing Agreement, Hydro One stated that portions of the agreement 
pertaining only to Hydro One’s distribution business have been redacted.”, should 
have appeared at page 3 as the second paragraph under the section addressing 
attachments 2 and 3. 

 
2)  A section of text that was entirely omitted, reading: “OEB staff stated it did not 

object to the request for confidential treatment on the grounds put forward by Hydro 
One and SEC did not make any submission with respect to this document.  

 
OEB Findings 
The OEB grants Hydro One’s confidentiality request based on the fact that public 
disclosure of this information could adversely impact the security and safety of the 
integrated electric system.” 
 
This section of text should have appeared under the discussion of the 4th document at 
the top of page 4. 
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3)  Finally, a section of text appeared twice.  The paragraph that reads, 
 
 “OEB Findings 
 These reports are sold on a subscription fee basis only. The OEB agrees with 
 Hydro One that unrestricted public disclosure of these reports would place CEA at a 
 competitive disadvantage, as potential clients could access the documents free of 
 charge. The OEB grants Hydro One’s confidentiality request for these two 
 documents.”, appears after the consideration of document 5), but was duplicated to 
 appear again as the second paragraph after document 6). 
 
Pursuant to its powers under Rule 41.02 of the OEB’s Rules of Practice and Procedure, 
the OEB may at any time, without notice or a hearing of any kind, correct a 
typographical error, error of calculation or similar error made in its orders or decisions.  

The OEB has amended the Decision to correct the transposition, add the omission and 
remove the duplication. 

The revised Decision on Confidentiality Request is attached. This revised Decision 
supersedes and replaces the previously issued Decision. 

The revised Decision does not change the OEB’s rulings on the Confidentiality 
Requests.  

 
Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
 
Att. 
 
 
 


